
Attachment A 

 

A RESOLUTION RELATING TO TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES ON EAST 

WINMORE AVENUE 

 

WHEREAS, the Board of Aldermen adopted the Residential Traffic Management Plan (RTMP) 

in June of 1996 to provide “a process for identifying and addressing existing problems related to 

speeding, excessive volumes, and safety on town-maintained residential streets;” and, 

 

WHEREAS, a valid traffic calming petition, in accordance with the RTMP, was received from 

residents of the East Winmore Avenue area in September 2023 and a traffic evaluation was 

completed in August 2024; and, 

 

WHEREAS, on September 5, 2024, residents within the Area of Influence for the traffic calming 

request were invited to the Transportation Advisory Board to review a proposal for Stage 1 

measures including the installation of a stop sign on the eastbound lane of East Winmore Avenue 

at the intersection with Jewell Drive; and, 

 

WHEREAS, at this meeting the Transportation Advisory Board adopted a recommendation for 

an alternate design involving the installation of three-way stop at East Winmore Avenue and 

Jewell Drive.  

 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Carrboro Town Council that the Council: 

 

 

1. Approves the proposal for the Stage 1 traffic calming plan for the installation of a stop 

sign at East Winmore and Jewell, with the possibility of installing warning signs such as 

MUTCD WP-4P ‘cross traffic does not stop’ based on comments from neighbors and 

Engineer’s expertise, OR 

 

2. Directs staff to identify an alternate plan for Stage 1 traffic calming on East Winmore 

Avenue to bring back for consideration at a later date 

 

 

This is the 24th day of September 2024 


